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Jermaine Ee 

The Hero Within 

Jermaine Ee from LA 5 Rotary Club came to tell us his story and how Rotary helped him. Jer-

maine grew up in different cities and went to 3 different high schools. He was bullied and 

almost dropped out twice. He found motivation and help from Rotary and was able to 

graduate from high school and later USC. Jermaine said, “Life’s like running a marathon and 

Rotary is a friend to help keep you running”.  

Jermaine keeps a strong connection with Rotary and gives motivational speeches to Youth 

Services locally and  internationally. He wants to be a hero to some kid as Rotary was to 

him. 



Dear Rotary Family, 
 
It looks like we have a new little Rotarian!  Paige Angele Orta! Mommy and baby are 
doing well, however, when Christina was induced last Monday night, she started con-
tractions on her own, but slowed down by morning and the doctor had to break her 
water.  She labored naturally until 3pm on Tuesday and then little Paige went into dis-
tress and so did Christina. Unfortunately Christina had to have a C-Section because 
the cord was wrapped twice around Paige's foot. 
  
Fortunately the doctor was able to get Paige out of the birth 
canal. Both mommy and baby are doing well, but recovering  so they have asked for 
some time to heal before they can have 
visitors.  
  
Paige was born on 2/16/2016 at 4:09pm and weighed 7lbs 3oz 
and is 20 and 3/4 inches long. 
 

Ginny 



Happy Bucks! 

Lynne Kline 

Thank you Coleen for filling in for Lynne with Happy Bucks! There 

were many happy bucks for our Student of the Year, Andrew Young, 

and also for future Rotarian Paige Orta. Wade started off with Happy 

Bucks feeling happy. Antoinette was happy for Paige, Andrew and 

Valentine’s Day. Sharon was happy for Andrew and Paige. Hal was 

happy for Andrew. Joe was happy for Terry Marvin advice. I was 

happy to have Bob as photographer. Dan was happy for Andrew, 

Paige and his wife and baby being in San Diego. Kate was happy for 

Andrew and Rotary. Henry was happy for Andrew, Paige and Jim 

Hoehn. Sharon was happy for Gordon and Ann Lindeen. Michele was 

happy to see her brother run the LA marathon, Paige and John 

Lindsey. John was happy for Paige and Deputy Chief David Living-

stone. Allan was happy to have Antoinette at his daughter’s bridal 

shower so he didn’t have to buy Valentine’s flowers. Josie was happy 

for Andrew and Paige. Terry was happy for Paige, Valentine’s Day and 

the grocery store. Kathy was happy for Ginny and Jeff. Tristan was 

happy for Andrew, Jermaine, Husam and Jeff. Husam was happy for 

Rotary and Domino’s. May was happy for Paige, Ann and Gordon. 

Kelly was happy for Andrew and Paige. Jim was happy for Paige, An-

drew and his daughter accepted into the UC Davis Veterinarian 

School. Matt was happy to be at Rotary. Ginny was happy for Jeff, 

Paige and Christina, Andrew, visiting Rotarians and our guests.  



Upcoming Programs 
Tristan Rodriguez 

A Warm Rotary Welcome To Our Guests 
 

Husam Hishmeh,PE Rotary Club of Ventura East 
 

Kathy Aryana  Ginny’s guest 
 

Matt Portt Ginny’s guest 
 

Jeff Hayward  Ginny’s guest 

 

  

February 23rd 

Speaker - Marybeth Jacobsen  

Topic - Chamber of Commerce Workforce Education Coalition  

President Ginny mak-

ing sure Jeff is welcome! 



Secret Greeter 

Henry Goldstein 

Rotarians of the Month 

Character Counts by Reverend Dr. Lew 

Fry 

July  Darryl Nind 

August Jonathan Kurohara 

September Tristan Rodriguez 

October  Becky Savell 

November Kelly Gaines 

December Rocky Rhodes 

January  Jack Parfitt 

February Mike McGuigan 

Reverend Dr. Lew Fry reminds us that Presidents Day is a day to remember our heritage 

and all our Presidents and their service to our country. It is important to remember our 

past to appreciate what we have today. 



Student of the Year 

Andrew Young 

Hillside Middle School 

Dan presented Andrew Young with Rotary’s Student the Year Award. Andrew was accom-

panied by his parents, Paul and Marie Young. Principal Jerry Block says Andrew is a leader 

but is also humble and kind. He is the Student Government Vice President and greets with 

students over the intercom with “Good Morning Hillside!”. 

President Elect Training Seminar (PETS) 

PETS was held February 19 to 21 at the LAX Marriott and hosted by 6 districts. I met Chula 

Vista PE Tonie Valdez as well as District Governor Elect Nick Frankle (the wizard because he 

makes dreams happen). Nick and Heather Frankle will be a guest at our Paul Harris Night. 

Deb Holler will be our District Finance Chair and Becky Savell will be our District Public Re-

lations Chair. Ready for a great year! 



Gordon and Ann Lindeen 61 years  4th 

Bob and Sunny Landegger 54 years  9th 

Jeff Hayward  3rd 

Don Cox   22nd 

Lika Garg   26th 

Peggy Spellman 27th 

Steven Kline  28th 

 “We’re having a baby!”, says Terry. 

 Community Service Project for survival kits for the 

homeless was completed by generous donations from 

the club to the Samaritan Center. 

 Join Gary and Mike for the Lighting of the Cross will on 

Friday March 25th at 5pm on Mt McCoy. 

 Simi Valley Hospital and Deb are accepting nominations 

for Woman of the Year for Hats Off to Women on April 

15th. 

Save the Date  and  Announcements 



Gary Seaton  13th 

Joe Lansden  22nd 

Bob Landegger  47 years  1st 

Jonathan Kurohara  10 years  14th 

Mike Mcguigan  16 years  22nd 

Tristan Roddriguez  2 years  25th 

May Culbertson  4 years  28th 



Hats Off to Women is an annual luncheon complete with activities such as complimen-

tary health screenings, a shopping boutique, live & silent auctions, an inspirational key-

note speaker, a fashion show and the presentation of the community Woman of the Year 

award (Nomination Form Here). This year’s event, which is expected to be a sell-out, is 

on Friday, April 15, 2016 from 10:00 AM – 2:30 PM at California Lutheran University in 

Thousand Oaks. All proceeds will support the final phases of the Emergency Services and 

Hospital Expansion Project, benefitting over 30,000 patients cared for in the emergency 

https://www.adventisthealth.org/simi-valley-hospital/Documents/foundation/WOTY-Nomination-Form-2016.pdf



